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Ggggreetings!!!

No, I’m not sssstuttering, I’m just sssshivering from the freezing cold weather we’re having at this time.  At this particular moment I am warm in my home, typing the news to you, and noticing the sun has come out.  Must be a mistake.  You know what “they” say about the weather.  “If you don’t like it, wait around.  It will change in a little while.”  Okay, okay, I’m waiting.

I’m also waiting, not too patiently, for our wonderful affair coming up on May 2.  The thought of seeing you all again puts a smile on my face.  To all young adults reading this, please join your families and get to see proud Pliskovers meeting once again.  Don’t put off thinking about this.  Do it now!!!  Make a promise (and arrangements) to attend.  I guarantee you won’t be sorry.  If you have any regrets, I’ll give you my dessert.  Now that’s an incentive…..

Since this is a cemetery newsletter, I must get to the sad part now.  Our deepest sympathies to Ron and Ann (Weiner) Gould on the loss of their beloved mother, Lena Weiner.  (Those of you who knew Ann in the “old days” would remember her as AnnEsther.)  Lena was the wife of one of our very active Pliskovers – Harry P. Weiner.  I am sure that Harry and Lena are both happy knowing what a true, blue Pliskover their daughter Ann is, and what a delight she is to work with.  Also left behind are their beautiful grandchildren, Lisa and Matthew Scher, and great-grandchildren, Zachary and Emily.  May your loving memories surround you with peace and comfort.

Sincere sympathy goes to Lianna Kaufman on the loss of her dear uncle, Norman Black, and to Myron Friedlander on the loss of his sister-in-law, Harriet Friedlander.

During Kaiver Ovus in September, Mark Rubenstein, family and friends came to the cemetery to unveil Mark’s beloved mother’s headstone.  Belle (Barsky) Rubenstein was honored in a style I have never seen.  A booklet, with her smiling picture on the front, was printed, and everyone who came had something to read out of it.  This included prayers, kaddish, and something very special by Mark and wife Yvonne.  I would like to reprint (with Yvonne’s permission) the reading she gave.  It comes from the departed.



Do not stand at my grave and weep, I am not there, I do not sleep.


I am thousand winds that blow; I am the diamond glints on snow.


I am the sunlight on ripened grain; I am the gentle autumn’s rain.


When you awaken in the morning’s hush, I am the swift uplifting rush


of quiet birds in circled flight.  I am the soft star that shines at night.


Do not stand at my grave and cry.  I am not there; I did not die.

2.

I’m a little late, but let me welcome Estelle Davidson back from a wonderful visit with her children, Lynn and Larry Tashbook, and family, in California.

Hallie Calig, Joe’s niece let me know that Joe was recovering from cardiac surgery.  He is now at home, and hopefully recuperating.  After a loss of appetite and weight (they do go hand in hand), the good news is he can wear some of his “old” clothes again!!  If anyone wants to send Joe a note and needs his address, please call or e-mail me.

Best wishes go out to Lois (Miller) Ziff who is incapacitated with a broken leg.  Thank goodness George is there to do all the leg-work.  (Oi, that was terrible.)  Lois, maybe you and George can come in for the May affair.  You can even bring our mutual friend, and show her how wonderful Pliskovers are!!

Get well wishes also go out to Esther and Sholem Clair.  They are very special people.

Sarita (Bond) and Edgar Hausman tried to celebrate their 50th anniversary on a cruise, a gift from their children, only to end up with Sarita very ill on the second day.  Declining a trip to a Mexican hospital, Sarita hung on for the rest of the week, until she could get back to the states. Thank goodness she is doing better today.  Here’s to better tomorrows.

Belated happy anniversary wishes go out to Harold and Honey (Davidson) Forman, and to Florence and Frank Rubin.  (Yes, all related to Lazar Rubenstein!)

Mazel Tov to Tracey and Scott Cook on the Bar Mitzvah of their son Chad William.  Proud grandmother is “Eeny” Cook.  Beloved late grandfather, Sidney Cook, and beloved great-grandparents were “Faigey” (Weiner) and “Whitey” Rosenson.  Should I go all the way back to great-great…. Pearl and Harry (Ellie) Weiner?  Okay. 

Warming up their bones in Florida are Myron and Bernice (Kaufman) Friedlander.  They have joined new home owners for a winter residence. Don’t forget to be back for May 2!!  

Congratulations to Eddie and Candy Leff on the engagement of their daughter, Amanda to Justin Kish.  Proud grandparents are Ruth and Fred Leff, and great-grandparents are the late Izzy and Ida (Rubenstein) Leff.  (Great-great:  Molka & Itzy Rubenstein)

Hello to Pearl Cohen.  Wishing you well in your new surroundings in White Oak.

Welcome new members Dr. Steven S. and Kathleen A. Schweitzer-Ryave.  Steven is the son of the late Lillian Ryave, and grandson of the late Dora (Bond) and Morris Wanger.

Heartfelt thanks to the following whose contribution for Kaiver Ovus came in after the last Newsletter.  They are:   Esther and Sholem Clair

                                             Faye Katofsky           

                                             Kathleen and Steven Ryave

3.

IF YOU NOTICED THE DUES LETTER AT THE BEGINNING OF THIS NEWSLETTER, PLEASE NOTE THE REQUEST TO SEND YOUR CHECK BEFORE MARCH 31.  WE DON’T WANT TO LOSE YOU!!!

Also, please remember the l00-4 ANNIVERSARY AFFAIR!!!  The invitations are printed, and are beautiful.  If you have been to a Pliskover affair before, you know you had a wonderful time.  Please, let’s repeat the feeling!!!  Bud Roth, our historian, will be setting up the pictures we have of our ancestors (and ourselves).  Please send whatever you can to be set up at the affair.  Note on them if you want them returned.  Also, give us the names of the people shown.

Best wishes go to Bea (Roth) Port for a speedy recovery from a sickening accident.  She lost part of a finger as a result.  Hubby Lou has been taking good care of her.  He’s been doing everything, but I don’t believe he does windows.

Gloria Shapiro is happy to be out of the hospital.  She is also happy with spouse Irv, who was elected Council President at the Charles Morris Nursing and Rehabilitation Home.  Also staying at the Charles Morris is Faye (Rubenstein) Weiss.  

We want to welcome Jared Kaufman to the Pliskover Board.  Jared has done a fantastic job on the Pliskover web site, and has attended several meetings to keep us abreast of how things are working out.  He is a bright, enthusiastic young man; and has agreed to fill a board vacancy.  We need more like him – and await your call…….

This is the Pearl section:  Joyce and Ernie Pearl will soon be celebrating a special anniversary in March.  Larry and Shirley (Pearl) Katz will be celebrating a special anniversary in April.  Ernie and Shirley will soon be celebrating a VERY special birthday.  In case you didn’t know, they are twins.  Shirley is the pretty one.  To you, dear friends, DOUBLE YOUR PLEASURE.

Ann Gould is set up for e-mail now.  It is AWGOULD@HOTMAIL.COM  Please get in touch with her asap if you are interested in getting a $500 scholarship.

Seen at the Ladies Hospital Aid Society of Western Penna. Benefiting the Thomas E. Starzl Transplantation Institute of the University of Pittsburgh Medical Center were our own Klaus and Lois (Diamond) Bron.  Lois, you have your mother’s beautiful smile.  

Our Prez, Irv Weiner, may be in Florida at this time, but he has his computer, cell phone, and Shirley at his side.  He is in constant touch with his officers, etc, and keeping up with the business of the day.  He wants you all to know he is looking forward to another happy reunion with one and all.  (Me, too!!!)

4.

I thought you might be interested in something that was taken from the Thirtieth Anniversary Jubilee Book of the Pliskover Free Loan Association, 1908-1938.

CEMETERY GROUNDS CONTROVERSY, OCTOBER 20, 1936


When our people bought in 1916 half a cemetery from the Ahavath Achim Congregation of McKees Rocks, the purchase was made in a rather quaint and un-business-like manner.  The transaction had been effected not by written contract, but by a verbal agreement which the McKees Rocks people subsequently refused to recognize.  They followed the indications on a blueprint of which our members were, at the time, entirely unaware.  The error was at once perceived, for we had no entry gate on our side of the cemetery.  The Association contemplated buying a farmer’s grounds which happened to abut on our cemetery, but for many years, the organization sent committee after committee to effect the sale.  All efforts failed; and until 1936, the McKees Rocks people barred against us the entrance gate.  Their demands, too, were becoming increasingly more difficult to be met.  Finally, Harry Roth took the initiative to make the purchase.  (A charitable institution may not buy land, though it had the right to property acquired by gifts.)  After much trouble, Mr. Roth prevailed upon the farmer to sell the desired acre of ground.  Mr. and Mrs. Roth then donated it to the Association.  Report of the presentation is made at the meeting of October 20.  Incidentally, an iron fence has been erected to enclose the acquired property.  All expenditures total approximately over $1,500.00.  The Pliskovers levied a self-imposed tax, some contributing $50, others $25, each according to his means; and thus all payments were made in cash.  Trees have been planted on the new grounds, giving the whole place the appearance of a beautiful park.

And that’s the news of the day.  I hope you get as much pleasure reading this as I do in sending it to you.  Please send me any news you would like printed.

Shalom,  

Barbara (Rubenstein) Rosenzweig

PRLSDTR@AOL.COM 

